


SUAA Board Minutes
June 6, 2024
Zoom Meeting

Members present:  Richmond, McLean, Pano, Dallinger, Werling, Melz-Jennings, Jones, Farr, Brewer, Merrill, Blackledge 

The meeting was called to order by President McLean at 10:00 a.m. via Zoom. 

The secretary’s report was approved. Dallinger/Farr

The Treasurer’s report was approved. Jones/Dallinger 

1.  Merrill Cole, UPI president, identified his presentation for the WIU Board of Trustees meeting. He stated the Trustees are making a negative decision relating to employee cuts. 

2.  Survivors’ Assistance- Blackledge reported the following members have passed away since our last meeting:  Sara Jo Guy, David A. Paisley, David Lee McCoy, and Hugo Magliocco.

3.  Membership- Farr reported 481 members are currently in our local chapter. She sent five cards to those who have had lapsed membership. She also identified a CMS information meeting to be held on campus.

4.  Social- no report.

5.  SURS Board Update-No report. 

6.  Publications- No report. 

7.  Foundation- No report.

8.  Networking- Penny Yunker has made contact about insurance changes.

9. Legislation-Pano reported we are toward the end of the legislative session with a budget of $53.1 billion in spending and $53.1 billion in income resulting in a balanced budget. He discussed higher education, MAPS, minority faculty deferred maintenance, new buildings, community colleges, and pension funding. The veto session will be held in October and November. The impact on WIU will not help the financial situation. 

10. Announcements, Old Business, New Business- McLean identified the possibility of attending a UPI meeting in the fall. He reported representatives of our chapter may be meeting with the University Administration in the fall. The local SUAA video is done. It has been viewed by McLean and Melz-Jennings. A letter from the Aetna Insurance Company, sent to university current and retired employees has been received. Further investigation has identified the letter to be miss leading. It identified the notice of withdrawing coverage for HSHS medical system in Springfield. Illinois. This concerns only the current employees who have signed up for Aetna Insurance. Retires with TRAIL will not have any coverage change. Bryan Soady, Statewide SUAA Exec. Director, sent a thank you note to McLean for inviting him to our annual meeting in April. 
	

Motion was made to adjourn. Farr/Dallinger

Respectfully submitted,
Jackie Richmond
Secretary



